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Monday 11th October 2010

Dear Parents / Carers,

Bradworthy Community Primary School and West and East Putford Community Primary School have been involved in a management partnership since January 2010 the purpose of which being the mutual survival, and continued success and development, of the two unique school settings which we have all worked to promote over many years.

The Governor’s of the two schools are committed to the continued development and success of this partnership and they are now ready to formalise and secure the arrangement for the future by forming a Federation.
The term Federation is often used to describe a group of schools working closely together to improve teaching and learning and the children’s experiences and educational achievements.
This proposed Federation will involve two Community Schools and each will maintain and develop its own ethos, character and distinctive sense of local community whilst benefitting from the advantages of two schools working together. 
We know that many of you have already been involved in this process and we have been pleased to hear your observations, however now that we are moving towards Federation we are required to enter a period of consultation so that you have an opportunity to further share your views on our two schools working together.
The purpose of this letter is to outline the formal procedures which will enable you to do this.
As we move towards Federation we would like you to understand that we believe that we are operating in the best interests of both schools so that we secure the very highest standards in teaching and learning and the best possible outcomes for your children.

We would like to reassure everyone that the proposed Federation will do everything possible to secure the future for both schools.
We have been working to develop a management structure and as we move towards Federation the following members of our staff will fill the following key roles:

Richard Stephenson
Executive Headteacher with responsibility for the overall strategic direction of the two schools including the management and allocation of budgets to achieve these aims.

Mike Furber
Deputy with responsibility for collaboration between the two schools, including the specific management of Federation developmental aims and the way in which staff are allocated and equipped to achieve them.

Andrea Sims
Head of Teaching and Learning with responsibility for the day-to-day management of West and East Putford School and accountability for all aspects of teaching and learning in the setting.  
Becki Daniel
Coordinator of Teaching and Learning at Bradworthy School with responsibility for the overall monitoring, developmental planning and reporting of standards relating to teaching and learning.
Other members of staff will be taking on coordination roles which will allow them to work across both schools for the mutual benefit of both settings.

The Federation will have one governing body composed of representatives from each school community. This governing body will include representation for parents and staff connected to each school, community governors, local authority governors and associate governors who do not have a vote at meetings of the full governing body.

Together this group of people will have overall responsibility for both schools.

The proposed size of the governing body is 16 and this includes:

· 6 Parent governors (4 from Bradworthy and 2 from Putford)
· 3 Staff governors (Headteacher plus 1 from Bradworthy and 1 from Putford)
· 3 Local Authority appointed governors (2 from Bradworthy and 1 from Putford)
· 4 Community governors (3 from Bradworthy and 1 from Putford)
· Associate governors (to include other interested parties as agreed by each governing body)
The Governing Bodies are proposing that the start date for the Federation will be 1st January 2011.

The admitting authority will continue to be Devon and the school’s current admissions processes will remain unchanged.

The Governors of Bradworthy and West and East Putford Schools have set up a consultation process to seek the views of parents, staff, the local authority and other key partners. The consultation process will last six weeks and will begin on Monday 18th October 2010.

The Governors would like your views and invite you to attend any of the following meetings at either school.

There will be an open meeting at Bradworthy School on Tuesday 2nd November at 7.30pm.

There will be an open meeting at Putford School on Wednesday 3rd November at 7.30pm so that it doesn’t clash with the event organised by “The Friends” on the evening of Tuesday 2nd November.

“Drop in Sessions” for individuals will take place at Bradworthy in the staffroom on Tuesday 9th November from 6.00pm to 8.00pm, and Thursday 11th November from 4.00pm until 6.00pm
An individual’s “Drop in Session” will take place at Putford School in the staffroom on Tuesday 9th November from 3.00pm until 5.00pm.

If these times are not convenient please contact the appropriate school office to arrange a mutually agreeable alternative time and date. 

Written responses should be addressed to “The Chair of Governors” of your school and must be received by the deadline date given below. Response may be sent through the post and a post box for your responses will be provided in each school.

Responses made by e-mail will not be accepted on this occasion.

The deadline for expressing views on Federation is 3.30pm on Monday 6th December 2010. 

The governors of each school will then meet to make the final decision, drawing upon a broad evidence base including the views of parents. The governing body from each school will take its own decision on Federation. As with any governing body decision this is a simple majority taken at the meeting.
We look forward to hearing from you and will, of course, keep you fully informed regarding the final decision.
Yours sincerely

Richard Stephenson 

(Headteacher Bradworthy CP School / Acting Headteacher West and East Putford CP School)

Barry Radford

(Chair of Governors Bradworthy CP School)

Michael Cornish

(Chair of Governors West and East Putford CP School)
Tuesday 19th October 2010

Dear Parents/Carers

Ref Consultation on Proposed Federation

We refer to the letter recently sent regarding the above consultation process.

Please note that following advice from Devon Governor Services the earliest date that the federation can start will now be 19th January 2011.  All other dates remain the same.

We need to allow a full three week period after the decision is made to have enough time for parent and staff governor elections to take place and we cannot include school holidays in this period.

If you require further clarification please do not hesitate to contact us.

Yours sincerely

R Stephenson

Headteacher Bradworthy CP School/Acting Headteacher West & East Putford CP School

Barry Radford

Chair of Governors Bradworthy CP School

Michael Cornish

Chair of Governors West & East Putford CP School
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